
Subject: FW: Response from the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
Attachments: Bill 138 - Planning to Build Ontario Together Act, 2019.pdf

From: Batres, Raquel (MMA) <Raquel.Batres@ontario.ca> On Behalf Of Hall, Caspar (MMA) 
Sent: February 19, 2020 10:40 AM 
To: Iannicca, Nando <nando.iannicca@peelregion.ca> 
Cc: Ballantine, John (MMA) <John.Ballantine@ontario.ca> 
Subject: Response from the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing  

Hello Chair Iannicca, 

Thank you for your letter regarding your concerns about the community benefits charges framework 
and Bill 138: the Plan to Build Ontario Together Act, 2019. 

As you may know, the government has been consulting on proposed changes under Bill 108: the 
More Homes, More Choice Act through a technical working group and an online consultation through 
which the ministry sought input from Ontarians.  The municipal technical working group included 
representation from Peel. We heard from our consultations that it is important to ensure there is 
transparency and accountability in the determination of the costs that form the basis of the community 
benefits charge.  

The Ministry will continue to consult the municipal sector and other stakeholders again through a 
proposed 2nd posting on the Environmental Registry of Ontario for community benefits charges in the 
near future and we encourage you to submit any feedback and concerns that may arise. 

Our government remains committed to reducing housing costs and overcoming barriers to build more 
housing, and for this reason we appreciate and thank you for bringing your concerns and feedback to 
the attention of the government. 

Best regards, 

Caspar Hall 
Director 
Municipal Finance Policy Branch 
777 Bay Street, 13th Floor 
Toronto, ON, M7A 2J3 
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